
 

Nottinghamshire Police & Crime Commissioner 

Forces Headquarters | 

Sherwood Lodge Arnold | 

Nottingham | NG5 8PP 

T 0115 844 5998 

E   officepcc@notts.police.uk  

www.nottinghamshire.pcc.police.uk 

  
 

15 November 2023 
 

Sent by Email: 

Caroline Henry, Nottinghamshire Police & Crime Commissioner, 

officepcc@notts.police.uk  

 

Dear Christine, 

 

Re: Response to Police & Crime Commissioner’s Annual Report 2022/23 

 

Thank you kindly for the comments and feedback you have shared on behalf of the 

Police and Crime Panel regarding my Annual Report for 2022/23.   I am grateful for 

the time that you have taken to assess the report and in providing your ongoing 

support and constructive scrutiny.   

 

I acknowledge that the sustained reductions seen in anti-social behaviour, as 

measured by Nottinghamshire Police incident statistics and our Police and Crime 

Survey, have not been reflected in all localities across Nottinghamshire.  Please be 

assured that we are working with partner agencies via the ASB Taskforce to identify 

and respond to locally emerging ASB issues, adopting recognised best practice and 

tools and problem-solving techniques developed as part of the Safer Streets 

programme. If you have any specific issues of concern in your communities, I would 

be grateful if you could make the taskforce aware via Daniel.howitt@notts.police.uk  

 

As you have highlighted, the work we are undertaking to map key partnership 

agendas and their alignment to the Police and Crime Plan will be instrumental in 

determining how and where my office and I engage with the sector to ensure that my 

plan and statutory functions are effectively discharged. We look forward to sharing 

more information on this as the project develops.  

 

Driving improvements in public trust and confidence in the police remains one of my 

core priorities and I welcome your ongoing support and challenge in ensuring our 

communications, activity and resource allocation is receptive to emerging trends in 

this area.  
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I have noted the panel’s request for further localised information with regard to the 

allocation of police resources, awarding of grants and levels of public trust and 

confidence in the police.  Throughout my term in office to date, I have strived to 

ensure a fair share of resources across local communities, and rural communities in 

particular, and will endeavour to ensure openness and transparency in our reporting 

of investment and outcomes at a local level.  

 

More specifically, the following information will be formally reported to the panel as 

requested in November:  

• Prosecution and conviction rates for domestic abuse  

• An update on tackling rural crime  

• The staffing structure of the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner  

• Latest results of the Police and Crime Survey (Performance and Insight) 

 

Once again, thank you for your comments on the annual report and for your ongoing 

support and challenge of the work we are undertaking to make Nottinghamshire 

Safe.   

 

I look forward to continuing to work with you over the coming months.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
Caroline Henry 
Nottinghamshire Police & Crime Commissioner 
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